
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY
PO Box 47775 ñ Olympia, Washington 98504-7775 ñ (360) 407-6300 

711 for Washington Relay Service ñ Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341 

November 18, 2021

James P. Kiernan, P.E. 
Operations Lead – West 
Chevron Environmental Management and Real Estate Company 
6001 Bollinger Canyon Road, Room C2102 
San Ramon, CA  94583 
jkiernan@chevron.com   

Re: Review of Feasibility Study Report and Request for Draft Cleanup Action Plan 

· Site Name:  Cowlitz Food & Fuel (Also known as Former Texaco Service No. 211556)
· Site Address:  101 Mulford Road, Toledo, Lewis County, WA 98591
· Agreed Order:  DE 5236
· Facility/Site No.:  1166
· Cleanup Site ID No.:  7025

Dear James P. Kiernan: 

The Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) has reviewed the Revised Feasibility 
Study (FS) Report1 that you prepared in response to our comments.2 We appreciate the 
changes that you made to the document. Ecology has no further comments at this time and 
accepts the Report as the Public Review Draft version.  

Please provide us with a stamped, signed electronic pdf copy that is searchable and includes 
bookmarks for sections. In preparation for the eventual public comment period, please also 
supply us with three paper copies of the FS. 

The FS will not be finalized until after the combined public comment period for the FS Report, 
Draft Cleanup Action Plan (DCAP), and the new Agreed Order to implement the cleanup. As 
required by Agreed Order DE 5236, please prepare the DCAP for our review within 30 days of 
the date of this letter. 

1 Arcadis, Chevron Environmental Management Company, Revised Feasibility Study Report, Cowlitz Food & Fuel, 101 
Mulford Road, Toledo, Washington, September 2, 2021. 

2 Ecology, Cowlitz Food & Fuel – Comments on Draft Revised Feasibility Study Report., email to Arcadis and Chevron 
staff, August 20, 2021. 
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If you have any questions about this letter, please contact me at (360) 407-6247 or 
steve.teel@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Steve Teel, LHG 
Cleanup Project Manager/Hydrogeologist 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Southwest Regional Office 

cc by email: J. Russell Greisler, Arcadis, James.Greisler@arcadis.com 
Ada Hamilton, Arcadis, ada.hamilton@arcadis.com 
Eric Hetrick, Chevron, ehetrick@chevron.com 
Garry Singh, exit59north@gmail.com and exit59chevron@gmail.com 
Shamsher Singh, hmahal@msn.com 
Charlie Vineyard, cvineyard@ymail.com 
Ivy Anderson, Office of the Attorney General, ivy.anderson@atg.wa.gov 
Rebecca Lawson, Ecology, rebecca.lawson@ecy.wa.gov 
Nick Acklam, Ecology, nicholas.acklam@ecy.wa.gov 
Nancy Davis, Ecology, nancy.davis@ecy.wa.gov 
Joe Kasperski, Ecology, joe.kasperski@ecy.wa.gov 
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